OAK GROVE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

DATE: August 7,1990

The Oak Grove Town Council of the town of Oak Grove, Arkansas met on August 7, 1990 at 7:00 p.m. in the town hall for its regular meeting. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Jean Morgan, presiding officer, and a quorum was established.

On roll call the following members answered as their names were called - Alderman Aaron Curtis, Alderman Sam Jones, Alderman Gary High, Alderman Hugh Davis, Mayor Jean Morgan, Treasurer Ruth Callen, and Recorder Delma Allen. Present 7. Absent 1. Alderman Larry Plumlee.

The minutes for the meeting on July 2, 1990, were read. There being no corrections or alterations, Mayor Morgan ask for a motion. Alderman Curtis, seconded by Alderman Davis, moved to accept the minutes as read. All members voted in the affirmative, and the minutes were approved as read.

The next order of business was a presentation about the Town water project by Richard Cantrell from the engineering firm of McGoodwin, Williams, and Yates. He reported that the map had been marked showing route selection, line sizes, fire hydrants, location of well and water tank. The preliminaries are completed and they are ready to start the paper work for letting bids. Hopefully, by the next Town Council Meeting.

The next item of business is the presentation of the monthly bills.

STANDING BILLS— Allied Telephone, Carroll Electric Cooperative, Maintenance on fire trucks. Maintenance on community grounds and ball park, and Empire Gas Company of Blue Eye, Mo.

NEW BILLS-- Walker Sales of Berryville, Renfro's Refuse for dumpster, Hamby Lumber for materials, R.D. High labor for repair on community building, Harold Sooter for labor and materials to install the air conditioner, and Pat Davis for cleaning Town Hall conference room. Motion to allocate money for payment of bills was made by Alderman Davis. Seconded by Alderman Curtis. The motion passed with 4 yeas and 0 nays.

The next item of business is the standing committees and reports by council members.

First report was given by Alderman Davis. He reported that he could not contact the people who did the paving. After a short discussion, he is to continue to try to contact them.

The second report by Alderman Jones. He reported that R.D. High had completed all the repair jobs on the community building and cellar, and everything looks nice.

NEW BUSINESS TO COME BEFORE THE COUNCIL

First item of new business——After Alderman Jones' report on the completed repairs at the community building, he also brought to the council the fact that the community building is not in handicap compliance. Alderman Sam Jones and Alderman Aaron Curtis were to check on what the Town needed to do and to check on required measurements for a ramp and report back to the Council.

Second item of new business ———— The problem of parking at the community center during ballgames and riding activities. Alderman Gary High was appointed to check with Mr. Berry about purchasing some property next to the Town Park and report at the next Town Council Meeting.

The final item of business is the financial report --- General fund has \$6,051.12 and the street fund has \$13,675.51

There being no other business to come before the council, Alderman - High - moved to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Alderman - Curtis-. All members voted in the affirmative and the meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

The next meeting date is Sept. 4, 1990.

Respectfully Submitted,

Delma Allen, Recorder